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June Chapter Meeting 

The MB99s June chapter meeting will begin at 7pm 

at the EAA hangar on Wednesday, June 16. Exit Hwy 

1 at Airport Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd 

stoplight (Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed 

past WVI terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. EAA han-

gar and parking lot is on the left.  

Michaele Serasio, Carolyn Dugger, Teri Mantz & Laura Barnett having fun while 

raising money for our Chapter’s scholarship fund at the Human Race last month. 
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Chair: Michaele Serasio  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Carolyn Dugger 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Sarah Chauvet 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership/Future Women Pilots: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
     <daytripper12@sbcglobal.net> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  
Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 
Prop Wash 

By Michaele Serasio 

Dear Fellow Ninety-Nines, 

 

     Summer is here! Time for flying and vacations. The weather was per-

fect for Airmarking the Compass Rose in Hollister. It was overcast in the 

morning when we were plotting it out and sunny when it was time for 

painting. We were able to complete it in one day. Thank you to Nic Kins-

man and Dillon Robertson with the Boy Scouts for the teamwork exhib-

ited. Thanks also to Sarah Chauvet, Alice Talnack and Carolyn Dugger 

for going back over to put MB99s, date and deviation onto the Compass 

Rose. Special thanks to Geneva Cranford for supervising the whole thing 

to be sure we were on the right track and for the design of the interlock-

ing 99s in the middle. 

 

     Our May meeting was insightful as the SkydiveSurfCity club came 

and shared what it takes to be a skydiver and take passengers tandem. 

They demonstrated on Mona how a parachute is worn and attached to the 

instructor. Skydivers also have the responsibility of checking weather, 

minimums and obeying FARs. They are based out of Watsonville. 

 

      Next month is Hawaii! Who is going? I know that Donna Crane-

Bailey, Carolgene Dierolf and I are going so far.     

   

Sincerely, 

Michaele 

Donna Crane-Bailey, Michaele 

Serasio & Sarah Chauvet at the 

SW Section Meeting in Concord 

April 29-May2. 
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Betty Ardell (―Dell‖) Hinn, 91, passed away in her sleep 

on May 10 after a very loving, family-oriented Mother’s 

Day Celebration. 

  

Dell was a charter member of the Monterey Bay 99s and 

prior to that was a charter member of the Santa Clara 

Valley Chapter. She remained very involved well into 

her 80s. In 2007, she moved to the Reno, Nevada area to 

be near her family. She was born on March 11, 1919, in 

Oakland and moved to Salinas in 1950.  

 

In 1996 the Monterey Bay Chapter held a party in Mor-

gan Hill to celebrate Dell’s 50 years of flying and 10,000 flying hours. 

 

Dell learned to fly in 1945, taught by Marion Barnick. She 

flew many Powder Puff Derbies, including one with her 

daughter Carol in 1955 and was the only grandmother/

granddaughter team with Gail in 1975. Dell transferred her 

membership to the Monterey Chapter when they were char-

tered in August 1965.  

 

Friends from the Monterey Bay and 

Santa Clara Valley Chapters often 

met in Hollister. In 1975 Jackie 

Petty, Nancy Rodgers and Dell organized a picnic and spot landing con-

test. With entry fees placed in a large piggy bank, name tags in the shape 

of pigs, the annual HAM (Hollister Air meet) began with 28 entries. First 

prize was a canned ham! It became a traditional well attended yearly 

event.  

 

Del started the Wings for Direct Relief Foundation. Ninety-Nines would 

bring (fly) donated medical supplies from all across the United States 

working their way to Santa Barbara where they were moved by ship to 

needy countries.  

 

She was a Charter Pilot and a Transportation Officer for the Monterey Sheriff’s Department. She 

was famous for baking snickerdoodle cookies and sharing them with the prisoners she was trans-

porting.  

 

Dell is survived by her daughter, Carol Champlin; her son, Jay Hauk; her step-daughter, Gail Gitt; 

her step-son, George Hinn; her grandchildren, Teri Moore, Denise Aiello, Jaylene Berry, Darren 

Champlin and Gail Dallas; her step-grandchildren, Ryan and Jeff Hinn and their families. She was 

preceded in death by her husband of 37 years, Dr. George J. Hinn.  

 

She will be greatly missed. 

 

(Her biography is available on the Monterey Bay 99s website: http://www.montereybay99s.org/)

dhinn.html 

New Horizons 

Carol         Dell 

Gail             Dell 

http://www.montereybay99s.org/dhinn.html
http://www.montereybay99s.org/dhinn.html
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A Message from Carolyn Dugger, MB99s Secretary 
 
Hello Monterey Bay Ninety-Nines! 
 
Chapter elections are every two years, a time for change in our leader-
ship.  Our Chapter needs your help and is looking for volunteers to fill 
the offices of Chapter Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer.   
 
If you have not thought about becoming more involved in the organi-
zation, now is the perfect time to take advantage of this opportunity. 
The current board promises not to abandon you and will be there to 
back you up.  It is vitally important that we get our members involved 
at this level to continue exist.   
 
As the nominating committee chair, Mona Kendrick is eagerly awaiting a response from you 
to volunteer.  Please give her a telephone call at (831) 663-0756 or email mken-
drick24@hotmail.com 
 
Duties of Officers: 
 
         The Chairman shall preside at all Chapter meetings and enforce due observance of the 
Constitution and By-Laws; see that all officers and members of committees perform their 
respective duties as enjoined by the laws of the organization; receive and put all motions; 
appoint all officers and committees, unless otherwise specified; inspect and announce the 
results of the balloting or other votes by the Chapter; preside at all the meetings of the 
Board of Directors; and perform such other duties as usually appertain to the office or as 
otherwise directed by the members in meeting. In case of the absence of any officer at any 
meeting, the Chairman shall appoint a member in good standing to act for such absent offi-
cer. 
        The Vice Chairman shall assist the Chairman in the performance of her duties; preside 
at Chapter meetings or meetings of the Board of Directors in case of the absence, resigna-
tion or removal from office of the Chairman. 
        The Secretary shall keep in a book for that purpose, an accurate account of all transac-
tions of the Chapter meetings and meetings of the Board of Directors; write all communica-
tions; file all papers and documents pertaining to Chapter transactions, issue all notices as 
directed by the members in meeting or the Chairman; and perform such other duties as 
usually appertain to the office.  

        The Treasurer shall receive all monies due the Chapter, giving a receipt for same. She 
shall pay out the same, only on authorization of the Board of Directors or as directed by the 
members in meeting. She shall give, when requested by the Chairman, a statement in writ-
ing of monies on hand and shall at the June meeting, make a financial report of the year's 
receipts and expenditures. 

Chapter officers 

busy officiating: 

right,  Michaele 

Serasio, Chair-

man; left, Sarah 

Chauvet, Treas-

urer. 

Nic Kins-

man, cen-

ter, making 

her first 

motion as a 

99! 

mailto:mkendrick24@hotmail.com
mailto:mkendrick24@hotmail.com


5 

News from the International 99s: 

The final renovations to our Headquarters Building in Oklahoma City are in process. The exterior stairs, con-

crete deck and entry to the Museum of Women Pilots (MWP) are being rebuilt as exposure to the elements had compromised 

their integrity. To all those individuals, Chapters and Sections who contributed to the Building Fund – Thank You! 

The Grand Reopening of the MWP, housed upstairs in our headquarters building, will take place on Saturday, June 

26th featuring Astronaut Randy Bresnik. MWP Chairman Carolyn Smith invites you, your friends and family to celebrate this 

event with her fellow trustees. More information will be available in the Museum’s newsletter, to be mailed to all 99s and mu-

seum members soon, along with postings to the 99s eNetwork.  

Laura Barnett   Human Race 

Sarah Chauvet   Airmarking, Hollister Airport; B17 docent  

Donna Crane-Bailey  Southwest Section Meeting in Concord 

Geneva Cranford  Airmarking, Hollister Airport  

Kryss Crocker   PRB & CPU 

Carolyn Dugger  Airmarking, Hollister Airport; Human Race  

Kay Harmon   Left seat 206, SNS-022; 737 to MCI; Young Eagles, SNS 

Mona Kendrick  Flight sim approaches 

Nic Kinsman   Airmarking, Hollister Airport; flying over Denali  

Michaele Serasio  Touch & Go’s, WVI; Human Race; Airmarking, Hollister Airport  

Alice Talnack   Airmarking, Hollister Airport  

Dena Taylor   Commercial to Hawaii  

Member Activities 

Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Sarah Chauvet , 147 Mesa Verde Dr , Watsonville, CA 95076  
Our local dues run from June 1, 2009 to May 31, 2010  

Jody Roberts 

Mary Saylor 

Alice Talnack 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Mona Kendrick 

Nic Kinsman 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

——————————————————————————————————————————— 

Note: A new dues year has begun, the above members are current for 2010-2011 
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Some Highlights of Chapter Activities 2009-2010 presented at the 

Southwest Section Meeting in Concord: 
 

May  -Human Race May 9, 2009 

 -Watsonville Fly In & Air Show May 22 thru May 24, 2009 

 -Scholarship Potluck for Sal Valdes May 17th, 2009 

 

June  -Swap Meet at our Chapter Meeting 

 -Presentations to Girl Scouts and Cub Scouts 

 

July  -Several members went to the 99s International Conference  

   in Chicago, IL 

 -Nic Kinsman passes her private pilot checkride 

 

Aug   Several members went to the EAA/Air Venture in Oshkosh, WI 

 

Sept  Several members went to the Southwest Section Meeting in  

 Grass Valley, CA 

 

Oct  CarolAnn Garrett spoke about her flight around the world to  

 Raise money and awareness for ALS 

 

Nov  Watsonville Open House Dime a pound rides 

 

Dec  -Share your Holiday with local TV station. Gave aviation related 

 gifts for needy children 

 -Annual Christmas Party and Potluck and White Elephant  

 Gift Exchange 

 

Jan  Whale Watching with the Santa Clara Valley Chapter 

 

Feb  Our own Mona Kendrick spoke to 99s about Janet Harmon Bragg 

 First black woman to receive a commercial pilots certificate 

 

Mar  Our own Nic Kinsman spoke to 99s about Geology from the air 

 

Apr  Our own Nic Kinsman spoke to 99s about Geology,  

 specifically how mountains are formed and their effect on flying. 

Sal Valdes,  

scholarship recipient 

CarolAnn Garrett talks about 

her around the world flight. 

New pilot Nic Kinsman hams 

it up with Geneva Cranford 

Sarah Chauvet registers a pilot 

during the Watsonville Fly-In 

and Air Show 

Mona Kendrick presents 

on Janet Bragg 
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

 

 

June 22-25, 2010—–-———–Air Race Classic 

                       www.ninety-nines.org  

Oct. 7-10, 2010—–-———––SW Section Meeting 

       

June 16, 2010—–—–—–-——MB99s Chapter Meeting 

      EAA Bldg., WVI, see pp. 1  

July 5-9, 2010—–————––International 99s Conference 

               Kona, Hawaii. See ninety-nines.org 

Aug. 14, 2010—–-———–—MB99s 45th Anniversary 

                                                             Watch for details  

Sept. 3-5, 2010—–-———––WVI Fly-In 

                         www.watsonvilleflyin.org. 

June 18-20, 2010—–-——–—Forest of Friendship 

      Atchison, KS 


